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To the Families and Friends of the St Paul’s Community……. 
 

This Sunday will be the final Remembrance Ceremony for the 100th Anniversary of the Great 

War. Some 4 years ago, Australia began this significant journey with the remembrance of the 

outbreak of the First World War on August 3rd. The next year we commemorated the centenary 

of the ANZAC Landings on Gallipoli. 12 months later it was the horror of the Battle of the 

Somme and Australian soldiers’ first experience of the infamous Western Front at Fromelles. 

2017 continued the commemoration of the horrors of Passchendaele, Zonnebeke and The 

Menin Road. This year, we have commemorated the liberation of Villers-Bretonneaux, the final 

battles of Mont St Quentin and Peronne. 

At the 11th hour of the 11th day of November, the guns on the Western Front went silent. The 

Armistice was signed in a non-descript railway carriage in a forest to the north of Paris. The war to end all wars was over but the 

impact of 4 years of bloodshed were to change the face of the world forever. It caused the downfall of four monarchies: Germany, 

Turkey, Austria-Hungary and Russia. The war made people more open to other ideologies, such as the Bolsheviks that came to 

power in Russia and fascism that triumphed in Italy and even later in Germany. The war changed the economical balance of the 

world, leaving European countries deep in debt and making the U.S. the leading industrial power and creditor in the world. It had a 

direct link to the Great Depression that rocked the world economy in the early 30’s. With troops travelling all over the world, 

influenza was spread easily and an epidemic started which killed more than 25 million people across the world. With all the new 

weapons that were used, WW1 changed the face of modern warfare forever. Social life also changed: women had to run businesses 

while the men were at war and labor laws started to be enforced due to mass production and mechanization. People all wanted 

better living standards. WW1 boosted research in technology, because better transport and means of communication gave 

countries an advantage over their enemies. The harsh conditions of the Treaty of Versailles caused a lot of dissent in Europe, 

especially on the side of the Central Powers who had to pay a lot for financial reparations. Most historians believe that the Treaty of 

Versailles signed in 1921 was one of the direct causes of World War Two. Of the 60 million European military personnel who were 

mobilised from 1914 to 1918, 8 million were killed, 7 million were permanently 

disabled, and 15 million were seriously injured. 

For Australia, the effects were long lasting. Per capita, we lost the most number of 

men killed. The First World War remains the costliest conflict in terms of deaths and 

casualties. From a population of fewer than five million, 416,809 men enlisted, of 

whom more than 60,000 were killed and 156,000 wounded, gassed, or taken 

prisoner. 

This Sunday is an important time for all Australians. We need to remember the 

sacrifices that so many young men and women have made in the name of this 

country over so many years. It is a time to reflect and give thanks for their sacrifice. 

It is a time to thank the serving men and women who continue the role of service for 

all of us in an ever changing world. It is also a time to pray that we have elected 

leaders who value every life of every person in our armed forces. That if and when 

decisions are made that will inevitably effect the lives of these people that 

everything possible has been done to ensure there is peace for all.  
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Next Friday we have our final celebration for the Leaving class of 2018. Their Graduation Ball will be held at NEX in Newcastle. This 

final night is a beautiful event where families gather together to celebrate the end of their child’s formal schooling. For some of 

our families, it is the last of their children through St Paul’s. I congratulate all of our parents and caregivers and thank them for 

entrusting their children to us.  

On a similar note, the final HSC exam is on Friday with Drama being the last exam. The 4 weeks of exams have gone very quickly 

and it only seems like yesterday that we were ushering the students for their first exam. I congratulate each and every one of them 

for their resilience and perseverance over the HSC journey and wish then all the best for the future. In a month’s time, they will 

receive their results. Regardless of the outcome, each and every one of them can be proud of what they have achieved.  

The term is unfolding very quickly and it won’t be long until exams are happening and reports are being compiled. In my last 

conversation with the students I said to them that they had time to make a real difference to their final grades. I encouraged them 

to ask questions in class, to concentrate and make the most of every learning opportunity and to revise their work consistently and 

effectively.   

I also said that we will continue to work up to the end of the year. There is much learning to happen and the danger of thinking 

that because exams are completed then the work that is being done “doesn’t matter” is a flawed way of thinking. John Hattie, the 

world renowned Educational Research expert says that the summer break has a negative 0.02 effect on student learning. He says 

the longer the break is, the bigger the effect size. For some private schools, they finish in early December. They have 2 months 

leave. We finish much later in the year but if students “shoulder arms” to use a military phrase, it would be the same negative 

effect.  In Hattie Speak, an effect size of 0.1 to 0.4 will have no real effect. Above 0.4 will have a positive effect on learning 

outcomes.  As you can see, negative 0.02 is not the most desirable outcome. So it makes sense that we continue to expect our kids 

to work right up to the end of the year! ( And then enjoy a well-deserved holiday!) 

Enjoy the warmer weather and the lovely long evenings. 

Go Gently. 

Mr Graeme Selmes 

Principal 
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Amazing Students 

On the weekend the annual Cancer Council Relay for Life was held at Glendale. It was 36 degrees and a very 

uncomfortable day but we had a number of students who did some amazing things.  

Firstly, five students from Year 9 who are completing their Duke of Edinburgh volunteered their time to assist 

on the day. Neave O'Reilly, Samantha Moir, Bronte Bull, Noah, Simpson-Varley and Kala Liu all worked 

tirelessly in the heat, giving of themselves in very difficult conditions. I received many positive comments 

about these students and people repeatedly praised their work and their willingness to do anything they 

were asked.  

Secondly, Tahni McGovern from Year 7 has been fundraising for most of the year with a view to having her head shaved at Relay for 

Life. Tahni is 12 years old and has raised over $5000 by herself. This is amazing in itself, Tahni also became ill last Thursday and 

required emergency surgery that afternoon. Tahni was however determined to honour the donations and sponsorship she had 

received and be at Relay. She was discharged from hospital on Saturday morning and attended Relay in a wheelchair and on pain 

relief. She had her head shaved in the afternoon and her mum Liz joined her in support. Tahni received the Spirit of Relay award to 

acknowledge her persistence and her efforts to raise money in support of Cancer patients and research.  

I think we can be justifiably proud of these students and congratulate them on their efforts.  

 
Mrs Nicole Yates 

Teacher 

END OF YEAR ACTIVITIES 

Years 7—10 

Monday 10 December—Thursday 13 December 

Student Information and Selection will be available in Week 7 and 
done through Qkr. 

 

Please be aware that most activities will have a cost associated with them. 
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Year 8 News 

Year 8  Orienteering Day 2018 

On Wednesday 31st  October, Year 8 students from St Paul’s travelled to Rathmines Park to participate in an orienteering day as a part 

of their PDHPE practical assessment. Skills such as compass work and map reading were taught in PDHPE lessons and were essential in 

completing the course.  

Congratulations to all Year 8 students for their excellent behaviour and attitude during the day. Also, thanks to staff who worked 

tirelessly all day to make the day a success. 

 

Medal winners were as follows: 

1st – Mark Roberts, Patrick Jarmusz, Adrian Walker 
 
2nd – Harry Smith, Jye Reading, Marc Fletcher, Callum Crawford 
 
3rd – Jack Foster, Bailey Masters, Connor Grimes 
 

Mr Michael Reville  

Organising Teacher 
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Year 9 News 

Exams are just around the corner, so I hope your child is busy with their studies. Year 9 is a great time for students to try different 

methods of studying and organising their time. Often those who leave it until senior years really struggle.   

The Year 9 Leadership Day on 28 November is a really exciting and important opportunity for all Year 9. Please remind your child to 

return their note ASAP.  The day covers great skills for everybody, but especially for our future Peer Support Leaders.   

Nominations for Peer Support close on November 9. Students can complete the form as an email or a hard copy (available in Student 

Services). This is another great opportunity for students to hone their own skills but also to give back to our community. Please 

encourage your child to put in a nomination. Successful candidates will be notified as soon as possible.   

Year 9 had a visit from the local Police Liaison Officer. She was able to impart some good messages about being safe. Her main topic 

was around consent and making sure that students know their boundaries when it comes to sexual relationships. It was really 

important to emphasise with the students that verbal consent is vital and that all sexual assaults should be reported to the police.   

It is almost time for End of Year activities again. We really appreciate students/parents that make their selections and payments 

promptly. I think it is such a great time of year for the students, so it was a shame to see so many opt out last year. Students are 

reminded that it is still compulsory school time and all students in Year 9 are expected to attend. There are cheap and free options 

for those of you who would rather direct your funds elsewhere. It has been reduced to four days this year and it would be very 

disappointing for so many if this tradition ceases altogether. 

 

Miss Kerrie-Lee Guest 

Student Coordinator 

          

     ATTENTION YEAR 9 STUDENTS 
 

 

 

Burn Bright Australia 
Burn Bright is a for-purpose, not-for-profit organisation, that works solely to empower and engage young 
people. They partner with schools to deliver highly dynamic and engaging programs and workshops, that excite 
young people and help them to build solid foundations from which they can fly. 

 

Peer Support Leadership Training Day for all Year 9 Students 

 Please encourage your child to attend this extremely worthwhile course. All students are 
expected to attend. 

 It will be held at school on Wednesday 28 November, 2018. 

 The cost will be $27 per student. This cost includes the professionally presented program 
plus lunch. Payment can by made on Qkr app. 

 Permission notes are available from your Tutor Group teacher or the front office. 

 Money and note to be in as soon as possible. 

Any questions email Mrs Libby Lucas on 

libby.lucas@mn.catholic.edu.au 

Mrs Libby Lucas 

Student Support Coordinator 

mailto:libby.lucas@mn.catholic.edu.au
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Year 10 News 

Welcome to Week 4! Time is absolutely flying, with only 4 and 1/2 weeks of classes left this term.  

Leadership Opportunities 

There are a number of opportunities available to students to demonstrate their leadership skills and contribute to the St Paul's 

community in Year 11. Organisation of and training (where applicable) for these roles will occur during Term 4 this year. The following 

roles are available: 

1. Peer Mediators - Year 11 students are trained to help junior students (Years 7 and 8) resolve minor conflicts using a systematic 

mediation process.  

2. Transport Monitors - assist Year 7 students in Term 1 and oversee the general safety, wellbeing and travel of all students. 

Students are assigned to their usual bus/train route. 

I encourage Year 10 students to consider nominating themselves for either or both of these roles. If you are interested, it is not too 

late to get a nomination form for Peer Mediation training - hurry though, as forms are due by this Friday, November 9th. 

With just under two weeks until the final assessments, students should have their study routine well established and put into 

practice. It is not too late to make a plan - our school has access to the following website, which has excellent resources, including 43 

units covering techniques to assist students to learn more efficiently and effectively, such as the following that are directly linked to 

assessment preparation and study. 

 

https://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au/ 

Username: stpauls 

Password: 52success 

 
End of Year Timetable 

Below is a copy of the table that was included in the letter regarding arrangements for Year 10 students for the rest of the year. 

Please note that there was an error in the original table. The Special Pastoral Period is in Week 8, December 5th, not Week 7, 

November 28th, as originally communicated. Apologies for any inconvenience. 

All days are compulsory school days and students are required to attend all classes and/or set activities up to and including Friday, 

7th December. If you have any questions about these dates, please contact Mrs Tracey Evans. 

Finally, the following websites are worth looking at, particularly at this time of year with study, celebrations and decisions being 
made. These may be a great segue into a conversation with your child about any of these topics. 

 https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/teenagers-and-sleep 

 https://au.reachout.com/tools-and-apps 

 https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/HealthyLiving/partying-safely-tips-for-teenagers  

 https://www.stpaulscareers.com/ 

Mrs Tracey Evans 

Student Coordinator 

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

5 12/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

13/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

14/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

15/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

16/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

6 19/11 

EXAMS 

20/11 

EXAMS 

21/11 

EXAMS 

22/11 

EXAMS 

23/11 

EXAMS/SPORT 

7 26/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

27/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

28/11 

UON Career Pathways Day 

29/11 

NORMAL CLASSES 

30/11 

AMOW 

8 3/12 

NORMAL CLASSES/ 

SENIOR INTERVIEWS 

4/12 

NORMAL CLASSES/ 

SENIOR INTERVIEWS 

5/12 

SPECIAL PASTORAL PERIOD/  

NORMAL CLASSES/ 

SENIOR INTERVIEWS 

6/12 

NORMAL CLASSES/ 

SENIOR INTERVIEWS 

7/12 

SEMESTER TWO 
AWARDS/ 

CHRISTMAS LITURGY 

9 10/12 

EOYA 

11/12 

EOYA 

12/12 

EOYA 

13/12 

EOYA 

14/12 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

https://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au/
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/teenagers-and-sleep
https://au.reachout.com/tools-and-apps
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/HealthyLiving/partying-safely-tips-for-teenagers
https://www.stpaulscareers.com/
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Aboriginal Education News 

Year 12 student, Kendyll Fahey has produced a fantastic artwork for St Paul’s Catholic College, Booragul. The metal panels are part 

of his Design & Technology Major Work for his HSC and incorporate Aboriginal connections, cosmos and A welcome to Country. 

There are 3 panels each blend together to create an Aboriginal storyline. 

The first panel incorporates the flora of our area at St Paul’s and a depiction of the journey of Harry Brown. Harry Brown was an 

Aboriginal explorer from the Awabakal nation who accompanied Dr Ludwig Leichardt on his expeditions. 

The second and largest panel has images of the great creator Baiame the lore maker and Biraban the Eagle Hawk the protector for 

many First Nation people.  

The final panel incorporates and Kendyll’s personal designs and a Welcome to Country flows through the whole design. Donations 

from Year 12 graduating class of 2017 and Year 12 graduating class of 2018 make this a whole school community project.  

The opening Welcome to Country and smoking ceremony was performed by Uncle Bill Smith and Edward Smith. Mr Graeme Selmes 

welcomed members of Kendyll’s family and friends, past and present graduating students and invited guests that included Louise 

Campbell, Catholic School Office Aboriginal Officer and Debbie Abrahams, Director of Lake Macquarie City Art Gallery.   

 

Miss Astro Stewart 

Aboriginal Liaison Officer 
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Mathematics News 

ICAS Mathematics 

Last term, 11 of our Year 9 and 10 students participated in the 2018 ICAS Mathematics Competition. This is a nationwide competition 

run by the University of NSW. The test comprises a series of challenging problems across a range mathematical strands. Congratulations 

to the following students: 

Connor O’Neill  Credit Certificate (Top 12%) 

Benjamin Lerch  Credit Certificate (Top 16%) 

Kala Liu   Credit Certificate 

Jade Crouch   Credit Certificate 

Wil Negline   Credit Certificate 

Nick Curran   Credit Certificate 

Zac Conaghan  Credit Certificate 

Anastasia Prajogo  Merit Certificate 

Claire Wilson   Participation Certificate 

Rebecca Post   Participation Certificate 

Grace Hemson   Participation Certificate 

 

Australian National University’s National Mathematics Summer School 

Congratulations to Thomas Fairleigh and Rosemary Martin who have been selected to attend the ANU’s National Mathematics Summer 

School in 2019. 

The Mathematics Summer School is held at the ANU in Canberra for 2 weeks in January. It has been running for 50 years and is a 

program for the discovery and development of mathematically gifted and talented high school students from all over Australia.  

Participation is normally restricted to 75 students who have completed Year 11, so it is a fantastic achievement that St Paul’s as two 

students achieve this honor.  

Students participate in branches of mathematics that are not normally covered in school such as chaos theory and cryptography and 

receive lectures from university professors including Nobel Prize winners. 

 

Mr Nick Moroney 

Leader of Pedagogy - Mathematics 

An Afternoon with Adam Spencer       

On Monday 22 October, we had 10 of our students make their way to Newcastle University to “join Australia’s favourite mathematician 

for a day of puzzle solving, mathematics and all-round fun” 

Adam Spencer educated and entertained as the students tackled some exciting maths and number puzzles. 

Students were asked to sit in groups with others not from our school and work together as a group to solve these interesting puzzles 

and problems. 

From my observations, our talented students solved most and thoroughly enjoyed the experience in this engaging and fun filled 

environment. 

Our talented students included: 

Gareth Baynham   Lydia Philpott 

Amber Crouch   Anastasia Prajogo 

Grace Feenan   Jenaya Richardson 

Angelina Joyce   Kari Williams 

Jordyn Laucht   Claire Wilson 

  

 

Mr Michael Kelly 

Mathematics Teacher 
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Vietnam Immersion 

And we are back!!! The St Paul’s Catholic College Vietnam Immersion Team are all back on deck after their amazing and at times 

hectic, 16 day adventure. A cross cultural experience of this nature can always be physically and emotionally challenging, and it was 

again this year. The students immersion did more than just allow them to travel the countryside, it broadened their horizons and 

opened their eyes to life in a developing country. Their experience was diverse from trekking in the mountainous Pu Loung; sea-

kayaking on Halong Bay; homestay experiences; cycling the countryside south east of Hanoi; mixing concrete and bricklaying for a 

Catholic Community in the central region near Hue; completing an ‘Amazing Race around Saigon”; and community justice project of 

visiting a slum school established by the De La Salle Brothers in Ho Chi Minh. It takes a special kind of person to dedicate themselves 

selflessly to those less fortunate than themselves. We are exceptionally proud of our team and the tireless energy that they showed 

teaching children, carting bricks in the heat and ensuring that they brought joy to the lives of those who do not get the chance to 

experience happiness often.  

The students will be at an up-coming assembly with a media presentation for support, as well as present a photobook to the school 

that can be viewed in the Damascus Centre. If you would like to see some of the images from the trip, then visit https://

www.facebook.com/VietnamSchoolTours . 

My sincere thanks to Mr Thomas, Mrs de Winter and Ms Hennessey for their supervision and assistance throughout this adventure.  

Special thanks to Mr Wilson who has offered invaluable guidance throughout the planning and organisation of the trip. Special thanks 

also to Mrs Betty Harris who provided support and guidance in the organisation of the financial aspect of the trip, an extensive 

undertaking. I would also like to thank the College Executive who gave continued support in running the immersion. Lastly, I would 

like to thanks all the Office Staff and Teachers who have helped in their own special way to ensure that the Immersion was able to 

happen. cảm ơn !!! 

 

 Miss Sarah Adams  

Vietnam Immersion Organiser  

 

https://www.facebook.com/VietnamSchoolTours
https://www.facebook.com/VietnamSchoolTours
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From the Finance Office 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
Excursions Coming Up ………... 
Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on the excursion notes which are sent home with your child. This 

date is important as excursion costing is calculated on the number of students who should be attending that particular 

event. Venues and buses have to be paid when the booking is first made. Your understanding of this would be very much 

appreciated. 

 

Opening Hours for Payments to the Finance Office 
Parents:  come to Student Reception or Reception from 8.30am to 2.30pm 

Students:  mornings from 8.30am until tutor group bell all of recess and lunch times 

School Fee Payments 
 1. Qkr  

2. BPay through your own home banking via the Internet 
3. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 
4. Cheque 
5. Cash 

Excursion Payments 
1. Qkr  
2. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 
3. Cheque 
4. Cash 

QKR is a great way to pay fees and excursions   

 
 

For more information about QKR visit our website 

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

Mrs Betty Harris—Finance Officer 

finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

Like to pay fees by Bpay weekly, fortnightly or monthly?  

Visit the new St Paul’s website for a user friendly Fee Calculator….  

Please remember to include any future sport buses for 2018 or Year 11 Term 2&3 Elective Fees 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/  

If you require your full 2018 school year fees, please email finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

http://booragul.catholic.edu.au/site/index.cfm
mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/
mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
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Please be aware that the events and dates listed on this school 

calendar are subject to change. Please check regularly. 

Reception Hours for 2018 

8.00am to 4.00pm Monday to Thursday 

8.00am to 3.30pm Friday 

 

Student Reception Hours for 2018 

8.30am to 3.30pm Monday to Friday 

Canteen Roster 

Monday 12 Nov—Friday 16 Nov 

Mon  

Tues Amanda Holt 

Wed Pamela Amos 

Thurs Michelle Hall, Kylie Smith, Sharon Roberts 

Fri Leanne Maher, Cathy Feenan 

Monday 19 Nov— Friday 23 Nov 

Mon Lisa Kelly, Sharyn Kiely, Kristy Baker 

Tues Elizabeth McGovern, Christine Jones 

Wed Linda Gesell, Kim Harding 

Thurs Debbie Parker, Mel Dobosz, Claire Matthews 

Fri Carol Crabbe, Krisna Bradbery 

Canteen Supervisor:  

Carolyn  Phone - 4946 3115 

Canteen Hours: 

  9.00am to 2.30pm 

If you are unable to come on your day, please try to arrange 

a swap or contact Carolyn. 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours 

8.30am to 9.30am Tuesdays Only 

 

Clothing Pool will only be accepting donated 
uniforms. 

Term  4  2018 

Wk 4 

Wed 7 Nov-9 Nov 

Fri 9 Nov 

Retreat for 2019 Student Leaders 

Art Incursion—Indigenous students 

College Remembrance Day Ceremony 

Wk 5 

Mon 12 Nov 

 

Wed 14 Nov 

Fri 16 Nov 

Yr 7 - 2019 Orientation Evening-5.00pm 

U/15 Boys Regional Cricket Selections 

Yr 9 - 2019 Learning Support Transition 

Year 12 Formal-NEX Newcastle 6.00pm 

Wk 7 

Tues 27 Nov 

Wed 28 Nov 

 

Thurs 29 Nov 

Fri 30 Nov 

Year 7—2019 Student Orientation Day 

Year 9 Leadership Training Day 

Year 10 UON 

Year 9 HSIE—Cabramatta 

Year 10—AMOW—Periods 1-4 

Wk 8 

3 Dec —6 Dec 

Tues 4 Dec 

Fri 7 Dec 

Senior Interviews Year 11—2019 

Diocesan Youth Liturgy (TBC) 

Years 7-10 Student Awards Ceremony 

Wk 9 

10 Dec—13 Dec 

10 Dec—12 Dec 

Thurs 13 Dec 

 

Fri 14 Dec 

End of Year Activities 

Year 11 Alternate Class Program 

HSC Results 

Last Day for Students 

ATAR BBQ, ATAR Released 

Please see website for further Calendar dates 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-calendar/  

The Vinnies Shop 

Primrose Street, Booragul 

Phone 4958 2814 

 

Don’t forget to visit the volunteers at St Vinnies, 

Booragul,  for great clothing and household bargains. 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-calendar/
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